
Town of Eastover 

Special Town Council Planning and Budgeting Meeting 

3:00 PM Tuesday, April 14, 2015 at the 

Eastover Community Center, 4008 School Road 
 

Mayor Pro Tem Cheryl Hudson, presiding. 

Council Members attending: Benny Pearce,  Lawrence Buffaloe,   

Cheryl Hudson, Randy Lee, Sara Piland, and Willie Geddie.   

Mayor McLaurin was absent for medical reasons.  

Also in attendance was Town Manager Kim Nazarchyk,  

  

 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

Call to order was given by Ms. Hudson. 

 

Mr. Nazarchyk gave an update on the proposed Budget for 2015-16 which contained some 

minor changes since the March discussion.  

 

The Council then had a discussion regarding a street light policy.  Presently, the Council funds 

41 street lights along Dunn Road.  It was determined that additional lighting would be 

considered on major roads in the future, but the Town budget would not allow for street light 

installation in residential neighborhoods.   

 

Council also discussed a rental policy for the community building.  Presently, the rental 

agreement states our limited policy.  Council instructed the Town Manager to expand this 

policy, and no preferential consideration would be given to Council Members regarding rental 

of the facility.  

 

Mr. Nazarchyk presented the Council with information regarding a warning system for the ball 

park which could be activated there, by the Eastover Fire Dept., or from County Emergency 

Mgmt.  The cost to purchase would be approximately $2,500.  Council instructed the manager 

to determine the cost of installation, and report back.   

 


